

HASSALL GROVE PUBLIC SCHOOL

Principal Mr D. Rodger

SUMMER P.S.S.A SPORTS

Dear Parents/ Caregiver,

Your child has been selected to represent Hassall Grove Public School in the weekly Blacktown P.S.S.A competition, starting Friday 1st March, and continuing through Terms 1 and Term 4.

The cost each Friday is \$7.00 which covers the bus transport to and from the venue and zone fees.

Please note that the children are required to wear the correct sports uniform when representing the school. This includes wearing only green jumpers or jackets. Also children must wear proper sports shoes, not slip on shoes. When the children are playing the game they are expected to wear green shorts or skirt. If your child is unable to play because of ill health, a signed note needs to be given to the coach.

All team members are expected to attend every week as players or spectators. The cost of \$7.00 is still required to cover transport expenses even when the team has a bye.

The reason for this is the number of buses hired does not change from week to week and the travel costs remain the same.

Representing your school is a privilege and carries responsibilities, therefore if your child misbehaves, fails to follow rules or disobeys any teacher they will be excluded from participating in the competition. Under these circumstance your child is unable to join another P.S.S.A. team for that season.

Venues: European Handball – Melrose Park, Quakers Hill

Softball, T-Ball – Marayong Oval, Marayong

Cricket - Harvey Park, Marayong

AFL - Morgan Power Reserve, Kings Langley

NB: The games start at 11:15am and conclude at 12:45pm.

Please complete the Representative Consent form and <u>return them to your child's coach as soon as</u> possible.

Mike Dionisio Sports Coordinator Jenette Heath Relieving Principal

Buckwell Drive Hassall Grove 2761

Phone: (02) 9835 1756 (02) 9835 1758

(02) 9628 1618